
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Tuesday, January 16, 2018

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp2

Council to make a recommendation to the Nebraska Liquor 
Control Commission naming Sheryl Wallerich as the Liquor 
License Manager of Elks Lodge 1367, 1614 1st Ave., Scottsbluff, 
NE.

Staff Contact: Cindy Dickinson, City Clerk
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Memo 
To: Nathan Johnson, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police  

CC: liquor file 

Date: January 12, 2018 

Re: Manager Application for Sheryl A Wallerich, Elks BPO Lodge1367 1614 1
st
 Ave Scottsbluff, NE 

License number CK-01678  

This applicant, Sheryl Wallerich was investigated for suitability as a manager on the Elk’s liquor license. 
Nothing was discovered that would prohibit her from holding a manager position under the license. 
Wallerich reported not having any criminal history to include traffic citations, and none were found.  

On January 11, 2018 Sheryl Wallerich appeared before the Scottsbluff Liquor Committee in reference 
to the Elk’s Manager’s License. Sheryl explained that she would be the responsible party in regards to 
the alcohol at the Elk’s. Sheryl said that she will be in charge of the alcohol to include ordering and 
inventory as well as another Elk’s volunteer who has experience in the alcohol industry. Sheryl reported 
that during special events such as wedding parties they will require additional staff to monitor activities 
specifically to prevent under aged drinking as well as over serving. Sheryl added that she has attended 
the Nebraska State Patrol Responsible Beverage Servers Training on October 2017. Sheryl added that 
the Elks currently do not have any employees they are all volunteers and she is requiring all to attend 
training.  

The Elk’s is a member’s only club that requires members to enter a code or be let in by an employee on 
the inside. The Elk’s does open to the public during special events such as weddings. I’m not aware of 
any liquor law violations at the Elk’s. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

City of Scottsbluff 

Chief of Police 
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City of Scottsbluff 

Liquor  License Holders Investigatory Board 

Regular Meeting 

January 11, 2018 - 4:00 p.m. 

 

The City of Scottsbluff  Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board met in a regular meeting on 

Thursday, January 11, 2018 at 4:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of City Hall, 2525 Circle Drive, 

Scottsbluff.  A notice of the meeting had been published on January 5, 2018 in the Star Herald, a 

newspaper published and of general circulation in the city. The notice stated the date, hour and place of 

the meeting, that the meeting would be open to the public. That anyone with a disability desiring 

reasonable accommodation to attend the meeting should contact the city clerk’s office, and that an agenda 

of the meeting kept continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the city clerk 

in City Hall; provided, the committee could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an 

emergency so required.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, also had been delivered to 

each committee member.   

 

1. Roll Call - The following Board Members were present: Bob Scripter, Racks; Mike Halley, 

Scottsbluff Public Schools;  Libby Stobel, City Attorney; Nathan Johnson, City Manager; Police 

Chief  Kevin Spencer;  Cindy Dickinson, City Clerk.   Also present was Norman Coley, WNCC 

Interim Dean of Students. Absent:,  Russ Knight, Dietrich Distributing;  Kelli Larson, Panhandle 

Prevention Coalition. 

  

2. Open Meeting Act – Acting Chairman Johnson welcomed everyone in attendance and informed 

those in attendance that a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act is posted on the west wall for 

the public’s review. 

 

3. Call Meeting to Order  - The meeting was called to order and Dickinson recorded the 

proceedings.  

 

4. There were no changes to the agenda. 

 

5. Minutes of the July 20, 2017 meeting  - Motion by Spencer, second by Scripter, “to approve the 

July 20, 2017 Minutes,”  motion passed unanimously. 

 

6. New Liquor License Manager applications: 

a) Elks Lodge 1367, 1614 1
st
 Ave., Scottsbluff, NE.   

Sheryl A. Wallerich was present and explained that she has been the Secretary at the Elks 

Lodge for the last two years.  She is taking over the duties of the bar manager.  She has taken 

the TIPS training and all volunteers at the Elks have also taken the training.   

She does not have any past experience in alcohol sales, but is learning from members of the 

House Committee.  She has been responsible for organizing events and ordering alcohol with 

the help of another employee.  All alcohol is locked.  They conduct inventory every three 

months. Patrons are carded and wristbands are issued for large events. They have the book from 

TIPS with aids to determine the age of those served.  They have a “no tolerance” policy and 

will dismiss anyone serving to a minor. Currently, everyone working at the Elks Lodge is a 

volunteer.  

Moved by Spencer, seconded by Stobel, “to forward a positive recommendation to the City 

Council regarding the appointment of Sheryl A. Wallerich as manager of the Elks Lodge 1367 

Class CK liquor license,” motion passed unanimously. 
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7.   New Liquor License Application: 

a)  Class CK  and Class L (Brew Pub)  Liquor License Applications for BDS3C LLC dba Flyover 

Brewing Company, 1824 Broadway, Scottsbluff, NE. 

 Andrea and Joseph Margheim were present to give an overview of their new business.  Ms. 

Margheim has extensive experience working with alcohol sales at country clubs and nightclubs.  

They have both received their TIPS training along with the other two owners of the business.  

They will have a “no tolerance” policy if any employees serve to minors.  In addition, they will 

require a server re-train for all employees.  Security measures include locked tanks with no 

accessibility and security cameras. 

 Moved by Halley, seconded by Spencer, “to forward a positive recommendation to the City 

Council regarding the Class CK  and Class L (Brew Pub)  Liquor License Applications for 

BDS3C LLC dba Flyover Brewing Company, 1824 Broadway, Scottsbluff, NE,” motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

8. Liquor License Compliance Issue: 

a) Council review and discussion of failed compliance check at Safeway.  

A representative from Safeway was not present at the meeting.  This item will be rescheduled 

for a future meeting. 

Ms. Lanette Richards, Monument Prevention Coalition, commented that all four Safeway 

Stores in the Panhandle have had recent compliance issues. 

 

9. Adjournment:   

Moved by Spencer, seconded by Halley, “to adjourn the meeting at 4:25 p.m.,” motion passed 

unanimously. 

  

 

             ________________________________ 

             Nathan Johnson, Acting Chairman 

    

 

_____________________________ 

    Cindy Dickinson, Secretary 
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